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Term 3 is speeding by! It has been really busy in school over the last few weeks and it has been great to see the students 

getting involved in so much rich learning. On top of our ongoing classroom learning programs, the last few weeks have         

included Book Week, Festival of Music Choir performance, the Hiragana (Japanese) competition, school sport soccer and High 

School transition for some of our Year 6 students!  

It is important that we don’t take events like these for granted – they are the result of a lot of hard work and the dedication of 

our teachers. We are committed to providing a broad range of opportunities for our students in order to enrich their learning 

experience. 

FESTIVAL CHOIR 

On Monday night our Festival of Music Choir performed to a packed audience at the Festival Theatre. They were amazing 
and did a fantastic job – they did our school proud. A special mention to Eliza in Year 5, who has been selected to be a host 
this year. Well done! Thank you, too, to Alison McGill for her work in organising this experience for our students.  

BOOK WEEK 

This was a very well organised event by Rosie Papageorgakis and her committee. The theme this year was Reading Is Magic. 
It was great to see the students dressed up and getting involved. The week also included two author visits, which were very 
well received. The Hedley Beare Library at Keithcot Farm, which we share with Kings, is a fantastic asset to our school. 
Please pop in for look if you get a chance – it would be great to see parents exploring this space with their children. 

HIRAGANA COMPETITION 

This takes place this Thursday and good luck to all involved. This is another great example of the fantastic extra-curricular 
opportunities which we provide our students. Thank you to Wallace Sensei for her work in organising this. The Hiragana 
competition gives students the chance to showcase their Japanese learning by competing against other schools.  

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

Bookings are now open for our optional Term 3 interviews. Visit https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/5df2s to 
make a booking. Bookings close at 3pm Friday 13th September. 

GROUNDS 

We are continually looking at ways to improve our school. As part this 
drive to improve facilities, I’m excited to share news that the theatre in our 
Performing Arts building is being upgraded. This includes an upgrade of 
the AV equipment and new state-of-the-art projector system, deep clean 
and painting. The offices in the pods are also being upgraded. There are to 
be painted next week - followed by carpeting and new office  furniture.  

PLANNING FOR 2025 

It may seem early but we’re already starting to think about how our school 
and classes will be structured and organised next year. It is vital that you 
let the front office know if your child will not be returning to Keithcot in 
2025 as soon as possible – this information informs our planning of       
student numbers and staffing.  

 
 
Derek Gallamore - Principal 
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Andrew Joyner is an author and illustrator, he shared his books with our 

junior primary students as part of our Book Week celebrations. He 

showed the classes how to draw a bear and an elephant from his books, 

Too Many Elephants and The Terrible Plop. The students were given the 

opportunity to ask questions and he was very impressed with the        

student’s drawings. 

Author Visit—Andrew Joyner 

Award winning author Deborah Abela visited our 

middle and upper primary students. Deborah was 

very engaging and helped the students               

understand the process she goes through to      

create a book and students came away very       

enthusiastic to read her books. We have a few 

copies of each of her books in our library and they 

will be popular for quite some time. Below are 

the books Deborah talked about with the           

students, the first three are a trilogy. 

You can view Andrew’s drawings    

in the window of our library. 



During the Olympics our Year 3/4s in Pod 1         
competed in their very own Potato Olympics! 

They designed and decorated their own flags and 
uniforms for their potatoes before sending them off 
to an Opening Ceremony. Their potatoes then    
competed in a variety of events including            
gymnastics, relays, weightlifting, spud rolling and 
breakdancing! We finished off with a Closing        
Ceremony where we shared and danced with our 
buddy classes. They all finished off a fun event by 
dancing to “Hot  Potato”.  

Congratulations to all our medal winners and for 
everyone showing amazing sportsmanship,          
collaboration and resilience throughout the day! 

 



On Monday our Festival of Music Choir travelled to the Festival Theatre to perform in front of a packed   
audience. It was an amazing evening and we hope all the families enjoyed sharing the  experience with 
their children. A special mention to Eliza H in year 5, who was selected to be a host this year. We are very 
proud of all of our Festival Choir students. A big thank you to our Performing Arts teacher, Alison McGill for 
making this possible for our students and to SSO Danni for helping them on the big day. 

This week, our district was proudly represented by Zoe C, Ava 
N, Ben, and Noah T at the prestigious School Sports SA State     
Hockey Carnival, a showcase of the top hockey talent from a 
cross the state. 

Girls' Team: Battled hard throughout the competition and     
secured a commendable 10th place finish. 

Boys' Team: Demonstrated resilience and skill, finishing 9th 
overall.  

We are incredibly proud of our students' dedication and      
outstanding performances on the field. Their effort,           
sportsmanship, and teamwork truly reflected the spirit of our 
district. 

A group of our  year 5 students took part in 

the Hiragana Competition that was held at 

One Tree Hill Primary School today.                   

Congratulations to Greenwith Primary for 

coming first on the day. Wallace Sensei was 

very proud of our students and the effort they 

put in to the event.  

Thank you to Wallace Sensei for organising 

the event along with the Japanese Teachers 

from the other schools that participated. 



 

NEW ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL 
TOURS AVAILABLE 

 

If you have a child at Keithcot Farm 

Primary school and they have a 

younger sibling yet to start, please 

come in and see our front office staff 

to grab an enrolment form so they 

are enrolled and ready to start their 

learning journey at KFPS. 

Call us to arrange a tour. 

2025 

 

Have you been thinking of volunteering at Keithcot Farm Primary School?  

If you would like to join our Governing Council or Fundraising Committee in 

2025 or volunteer in other areas of the school, please contact our front office 

on 8289 1133 to arrange to receive a volunteer pack or get more information.  

We would love to welcome 

your family to become part 

of our community! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Drakes Community Dollars 

Download the Drakes app and select  

Keithcot Farm Primary School  in the  

Community Dollars section to      

support our school. 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

 

Thank you to our fundraising committee 

for putting on another wonderful        

Father’s Day stall. Our Mother’s Day and 

Father’s Day stall are always popular 

with our students and it gives them a  

sense of independence to purchase a 

gift for their loved one. We couldn’t do 

this without the help of our  volunteers. 

We hope you all loved your gifts and en-

joyed your special day.  



COMMUNITY NEWS 

GENERAL PUBLIC ENROLMENTS FOR VACSWIM ARE NOW OPEN! 

Enrolments for the highly anticipated VACSWIM season for 
2024/25 are now open. 

Popular locations booking fast – get in quick to secure your 
spot! 

Enrol here    www.vacswimsa.com.au/enrol 

EVERY  
FORTNIGHT 

12 & 26/9/24 

12th & 26th of Sept 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.vacswimsa.com.au%2Fenrol&data=05%7C02%7CAlison.Nelson655%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cc14c5ed8336c40426e5d08dccb2c3e98%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638608638092421269%7CUnknown%7CTW


 

 

 

 

 

 

HATS with the school logo are now          

available in store. 

Devon clothing is located at: 
Clovercrest Plaza Shopping Centre 

24 / 429 Montague Road 
Modbury SA 5092 

Ph: 8350 7930 
 

Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday 9am – 5pm 

Saturday 10am – 1pm 
Closed Sundays and Public Holidays  

 
Follow the link below to order online 

https://onlinestore.devonclothing.com.au/shop-
by-school/keithcot-farm-primary-school/ 

We have uniform items on sale 

at discounted rates until they 

are sold out. These items       

remain part of the current     

uniform but will be phased out 

over the next few years as part 

of our transition to the new 

uniform provider. Payment can 

be made on the Qkr app and 

uniform will be sent home via 

the classroom. Please make 

sure to select the  correct size. 

Special white striped senior 

polos are available for year 

5 / 6 students for $25 each. 

The Government has increased the 

sports voucher for 2025 to 2 x $100 

per child. 

https://www.sportsvouchers.sa.gov.au/ 

https://onlinestore.devonclothing.com.au/shop-by-school/keithcot-farm-primary-school/
https://onlinestore.devonclothing.com.au/shop-by-school/keithcot-farm-primary-school/
https://www.sportsvouchers.sa.gov.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

KEITHCOT FARM PRIMARY SCHOOL PAGE 

This public page is for the broader community,    
family and friends, old scholars to see what we 

get up to at KFPS..  

Absentee SMS:   
0408 482 972 

 

SMS your child’s name and the reason for               
their absence.   

(Reason can be family/illness etc.) 

 

TERM 3 IMPORTANT DATES 
 
 

Wear Your Club Colours Day 
25th September  

 
Last Day of Term 3 

Friday 27th September  
Early Dismissal 2.05pm 

 
 
 

TERM 4 IMPORTANT DATES 
 

First Day of Term 4 
Monday 14th October 

 
Schnitzel Night Fundraiser 

Monday 21st October 
 

Sports Day  
Friday 25th October 

 
Pupil Free Day 
4th November 

 
Children’s University Graduation 

12th November 
9.45am - 12 noon 

 

 

Offering Before and After School Care as well as     
Vacation Care and Pupil Free Day Care. 

PH: 8289 2649 
MOB: 0401 121 583 

Email: oshc.keithcot2@schools.sa.edu.au 

 

 

 

Want to thank a staff member? 

Follow the link below to THANK and 
ACKNOWLEDGE a KFPS staff member 
(Leadership, Teacher or SSO) who has 
made a difference to the school       
community you are a part of. 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/
webforms/thanked 

Assembly Roster Term 3 

Week 8 - Friday @ 
9.10am in the gym 

H1A, H1B 

Week 10 - Friday @ 
9.10am in the gym 

P3A, PA 

mailto:oshc.keithcot2@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/webforms/thanked
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/webforms/thanked

